

ФЕДЕРАЦІЯ СТРІЛЬБИ УКРАЇНИ Ukrainian Shooting Federation

01601, м. Київ, вул. Еспланадна, 42, тел. та факс. (044)-289-12-53 42, Esplanadna str., 01601, Kyiv, Ukraine, tel. & fax 011-38-044-289-12-53

Nº 0122 2017 o.

To:Mr.Vladimir Lisin

ESC President

To: Mr. Alexander Ratner **ESC Secretary General**

From: Ukrainian shooting federation

Dear Mr. President

Dear Mr. Secretary General,

Ukrainian shooting federation, sincerely, sends You the best wishes and, kindly, address to You with the proposals about world championships and, being so kind, to submit its to ISSF Headquarters in order to include in the Agenda of General Assembly.

Ukrainian shooting federation develop the shooting sport in the country exceptionally by the state's finances. And the finance for the shooting sport allocates by State according to the performances results of the shooters during European championships, world championships and world cups. The main competition is world championships (senior events). Because of the world championship is conducting only 1 time in 4 years this fact is very bad for the finance, the development and the popularization of shooting sport in Ukraine. Shooting sport is the priority sport in our country as during the last four Olympic Games Ukraine had the medals and we address again with the request to submit the question about the conducting of world championships and propose the following:

- the first year after Olympic Games world championships air guns (senior and junior)
- the second year after Olympic Games world championships all events
- the third year after Olympic Games world championships small bore events (senior and junior)
- the fourth year Olympic Games

And we request to save 4 stage of World Cups as well as Final World Cup. Ukrainian shooting federation hopes to the understanding and fruitful cooperation.

With respect,

Oleg Volkov President of USF